SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

June 11, 2001


PUBLIC HEARING
Proof of notice having been read the public hearing

JUNE 11, 2001 
to hear all interested persons concerning enacting proposed Local Law #1-2001 entitled “1969 Zoning Law of the Town of South Bristol as amended in 2001” was called to order at 7:17pm at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Bristol Springs, NY.

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitch Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Beverly Wilson, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Graig Davis, Joe Polimeni, Randy & Josh Slover, Wendy Boehmer, Jeanne Gage, Heinz Altmann, Tom Kopf, Jay Dutcher, Jan Etheridge, Kathy Duel, Bruce Hawkins, Peter Blaisdell, John Holtz, Roger Brahm, Craig Low, Kathy McDonald, Bill, Barbara, Peter & Brittany Welch and others.

COMMENTS
Heinz Altmann said that he wrote a letter to the Town Board and had raised some points; he does not wish to delay the passing of this law so he would withdraw his proposal.  He asked the Town Board to ask the Town Attorney to write a memo to the Zoning Board of Appeals concerning his questions in his memo; then that legal opinion could be referred to if necessary.


Councilman Stoker said that all these changes were done by the Planning Board and they didn’t ask to have a legal change on anything.  He said that he doesn’t understand the legal part of wanting to make changes through a legal opinion of the Town Attorney.


Heinz Altmann  he said that his point in calling your attention to this was that it was an opportunity for you to decide one way or the other.  If you do and put it in the law then the ZBA will know what the law is; there won’t be any confusion on our part or in the Town Attorney’s part, it’s in the law.   He said that he was reviewing a case and these changes came to him; he hadn’t thought of it before.  He said that this is an opportunity to decide one way or the other.


Peter Blaisdell said that he thinks the confusion comes from the general practice that if it isn’t listed as permitted use it is prohibited.  However it is impossible to know in advance what all the possible and desirous uses of land might be.  He gave his opinion of the 9th amendment of the US Constitution.

COUNCILWOMAN WILSON ARRIVED 7:25PM


Councilman Cornish said that he knows the Planning Board spent a number of hours on this.  He asked Attorney Dutcher to go over §170-85 C.  He said that this allows a new building to be constructed upon the same foot print that another building was in previously; as we know we have houses and structures in this town that may be over one hundred years old that may be a matter of feet from the pavement. He said that if you level a property and you are starting out with a new foundation he doesn’t think it should be in the public right of way again. He said that he didn’t agree with 170-85 C.


Assessor Bruce Hawkins said that you are going to remove quite a bit of tax base, such as in Woodville.


Councilman Cornish said that if set backs are available then they should have to move back.


Jeanne Gage, Planning Board Member, said that they went into this to give people the options, in making them move back it costs more and it could make or break someone.


Roger Brahm said that insurance only covers the structure and not the basement so you would be putting a burden on the owner.


Councilman Cornish said that if there is a basement left he has nothing against building on the same foundation but as the place across from him it is just bare ground and everything was bulldozed in and they would have to start off from scratch all over again.


Heinz Altmann asked Councilman Cornish if he is proposing that we strike this and replace it with something that says that if it all burns down and if it was non conforming before you cannot build there again unless it is conforming?


Councilman Cornish said that he would like to see the town exercise the authority to review the set backs if they are available to make a determination as to whether the set backs should be used or not.


Heinz Altmann said that if this proposal is accepted then he withdraws his withdrawal.


Peter Blaisdell said that most of the things we are talking about are not a large part of the law.  He said that if there are large changes it should be revisited by the Planning Board.  This is the backup for the District Regulations that were adopted last year.

COUNCILMAN HAWKS ARRIVED 7:33PM


Supr. Marshall said that we have to wait for the Ontario County Planning Board comments and can make a decision next month.

CLOSED
All persons desiring to be heard having been heard the public hearing was closed 7:35pm.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

